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PHSSA is a Public-Charter Elementary School operating in coordination with Richmond Public Schools. 
The School operates out of a historically significant building, built in 1928, at 3411 Semmes Ave.  

Currently the school is raising money to fund an HVAC replacement and renovations to the buildings third
floor.   These renovations will modernize the building's systems, improve accessibility and life safety, and
provide 21st Century learning environments for the City's young learners. 

At this time, the School Administration has identified a temporary need for additional classroom space for an
additional 4th grade classroom and a music classroom.  These spaces cannot be accommodated within the
existing building at this time. Ultimately the space needs will be resolved with the 3rd floor renovations. 
Until then, modular classrooms are an affordable and practical option that will provide the needed space.  

This application proposes installing two modular classroom buildings on the School site.  Each building
consists of a single classroom and is approximately 34'x24'.  The attached site plan describes proposed
locations and dimensions. 
These two new modular buildings will join two existing modular buildings installed on the site in 2013.  

Electrical power will be provided from a meter and panel that was previously installed with the existing
modular buildings. 

Landscaping will be provided by container plantings, added to those already in place and maintained by the
School.

One of the modular buildings will be located in the School's parking lot.  A parking needs study is being
undertaken to confirm the actual number of spaces needed for School staff.  A plan will be developed to
manage parking needs. 

Installation of the modular buildings will take place in the July-August timeframe during a School break, and
will be operational for the beginning of the Fall 2019 school year. 






